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1 attachment (23 KB)
Outlook-sjq40v43;

Heather,
                The Oxford County Jail does not have a Contract or other documents relating to ICE/CBP.   It
is my understanding that our facility is not a direct observation facility and does not meet the federal
guidelines for this type of detention.
 
We are not currently holding, ICE/CDP "Detainees" and I have no recollection of having done so in my
time as Sheriff.   
 
I hope that this answered your questions.
 
 
 
Sheriff Christopher Wainwright
Oxford County Sheriff's Office

Oxford County Sheriff's Office
26 Western Avenue
PO Box 179
South Paris, ME 04281

(207)743-9554 Ext. 1901
(207)743-1510 FAX

FBINA 224th Session

"Of every one-hundred men, ten shouldn't even be there. Eighty are nothing but targets.
Nine are real fighters. We are lucky to have them, they make the battle.
AH, BUT THE ONE! One of them is a WARRIOR,
And he will bring the others back." - Hericletus c. 500 B.C.
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The information contained in this e-mail is legally privileged and confidential information intended
only for the use of the individuals or entities names as addressees. If you, the reader of this message,
are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution,
publication, or copying of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this facsimile in error,
please forgive the inconvenience, immediately notify the sender, and delete the original message
without keeping a copy.
 
 
-----Original Message-----
From: "Heather Zimmerman" [HZimmerman@aclumaine.org]
Date: 03/27/2025 02:30 PM
To: "cwainwright@oxfordcountysheriff.com" <cwainwright@oxfordcountysheriff.com>
Subject: Information request

Dear Sheriff Wainwright, 
 
I am writing to request some basic information about how your office and the Oxford County
Jail are working with ICE and CBP. Can you please send me the following information and
documents: 

- A copy of the current contract or any other document governing the relationship between
the Oxford County Sheriff's Office, Oxford County Jail, and ICE. 

- Is the Oxford County Jail currently holding any ICE detainees? If yes, how many ICE
detainees? Please also advise how we can receive regular information about the number
and names of ICE detainees being held in the Oxford County Jail. 

- A copy of the contract or any other document governing the relationship between the
Oxford County Sheriff's Office, Oxford County Jail, and CBP. 

- Any policies or procedures related to holding individuals for CBP/ICE, including any
policies or procedures related to ICE detainers. 

 
Please let me know if I should direct this request to someone else at Oxford County Jail. Thank
you for your time and assistance. 
 
Best wishes,
 
Heather L. Zimmerman
pronouns: she/her/hers
Legal Fellow
American Civil Liberties Union of Maine
PO Box 7860, Portland, ME 04112
hzimmerman@aclumaine.org
207-774-5554
207-619-8688 (direct)
www.aclumaine.org
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http://www.aclumaine.org/
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